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MINUTES OF THE HOUSE TAXATION COMMITTEE.

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Wagle at 9:00 a.m. on March 16, 2000, in Room 519-S of
the Capitol.

All members were present except: Representative Howell - excused

Committee staff present: Chris Courtwright, Legislative Research Department
April Holman, Legislative Research Department
Don Hayward, Revisor of Statutes
Shirley Sicilian, Department of Revenue
Ann Deitcher, Committee Secretary
Edith Beaty, Taxation Secretary

Conferees appearing before the committee: Senator Ben Vidricksen
Don Schnacke
Charles Yunker
Shirley Sicilian, Dept. of Rev.
Marlee Bertholf, Ks Chamber of Commerce & Industry
David N. Allison, BCC Business Services Inc.
Dan Morgan, KC Chapter AGC & The Builders’ Assoc.
Ken Daniel, Midway Sales & Distributing

SB 613 - World War II Memorial income tax check-off.

Senator Ben Vidricksen spoke to the Committee as a proponent of SB 613 and provided an artist’s
rendering of the proposed World War II Memorial planned for Washington, D.C. (Attachments 1 and 2).

Next to speak in support of SB 613 was Don Schnacke who also provided a letter from Jack A. Quinlan,
former State senator and veteran of World War II.  (Attachments 3 and 4).

Charles M. Yunker, Adjutant for the American Legion Department of Kansas, spoke as a proponent of SB
613.  (Attachment 5).

The hearing on SB 613 was concluded.

SB 377 - Relating to sales taxation; treatment of certain contractor sales and purchases.

Shirley Sicilian of Legislative Research testified as a proponent of SB 377.  (Attachment 6).

Marlee Bertholf of the Kansas Chamber of Commerce and Industry appeared next in favor of SB 377.
(Attachment 7).

David Allison of BCC Business Services, Inc., appeared as a proponent of SB 377.  (Attachment 8).

Dan Morgan, Kansas City Chaptr, AGC and the Builders’ Assoc., spoke in support of SB 377. 
(Attachment 9).

Appearing as a proponent for SB 377 was Kenneth L. Daniel, Jr. of Midway Sales and Distributing, Inc.
(Attachment 10).
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Offering written testimony only in support of SB 377 were: Joyce Rush of Rush Plumbing and Heating,
(Attachment 11); and Natalie Bright, Governmental Affairs Consultant for the Wichita Independent Business
Association, (Attachment 12.

The hearing on SB 377 was concluded.

The Chair spoke to the Committee about the recent release of the Attorney General’s copy of the video
regarding attorney fees for the tobacco litigation.  She asked what their will was as to viewing the film.
It was decided, after some discussion, that the video would be shown following the Friday, March 17 meeting
for those members who wished to see it.  

The meeting was adjourned at 10:10 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Friday, March 17, 2000.

 

 


